ST. HENRY CATHOLIC CHURCH TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME SEPTEMBER 7, 2025

Rev. David Dohogne – Pastor fatherdavid@sainthenry.org 573-683-2114

304 Court St. - Charleston, MO 63834 Rectory/Office: 573-683-2114

Connie Reeves – connie@sainthenry.org Carletta Samons – carletta@sainthenry.org www.dioscg.org - www.sthenrychurch.org

Amy Galemore – School Principal principal@sainthenry.org
School: 573-683-6218

DAILY MASSES

As scheduled in the Bulletin

SUNDAY MASSES

Saturday Evening: 5:00 p.m. Sunday Morning: 8:15 a.m.

CONFESSIONS

Saturday 4:15 – 4:45pm or by appointment.

THIS WEEK AT ST. HENRY

Monday, September 8, 2025 **NO MASS**

Tuesday, September 9, 2025 Mass: 8:15 a.m. +Ron Gray

Wednesday, September 10, 2025 Rosary for Vocations at 8:15 a.m.

Thursday, September 11, 2025 Mass: 8:15 a.m. +Barbara Profilet-Newberry

Friday, September 12, 2025 NO MASS

Saturday, September 13, 2025 Mass: 5:00 p.m. +Faye Elliott

Sunday, September 14, 2025 Mass: 8:15 a.m. St. Henry Parish Family

STEWARDSHIP BY THE BOOK

Jesus tells the crowd that only those who renounce all of their possessions can be His disciples. Is He truly asking us to give up *everything*? Perhaps instead He is trying to help us see that everything we think we won is really a gift from God. Good stewards know that and strive to use those gifts accountably.

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR SEPTEMBER 6 AND SEPTEMBER 7 SATURDAY 5:00 PM

LECTOR	David Renaud
GIFT BEARERS	Andrew Bryant Family

SUNDAY 8:15 AM

LECTOR	Bobbie Holland
GIFT BEARERS	Jennifer Williams Family

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR SEPTEMBER 13 AND SEPTEMBER 14 SATURDAY 5:00 PM

LECTOR	Debbie Hobbs
GIFT BEARERS	Jason Renaud Family

SUNDAY 8:15 AM

LECTOR	Barbara Whiteside
GIFT BEARERS	Sheila Shankle

Your Gift of Praise of God

Please take a few moments to prayerfully consider the many ways the Lord has blessed you this week!

STEWARDSHIP OF YOUR TREASURE MONTHLY OPERATING ACCOUNT

Projected expenses for August	\$19,084.62
Amount received for August	\$17,989.00
Sunday Envelopes	\$3,194.00
Number of Families	109
Envelopes received for the week	28

Thank you for your generosity – may the Lord bless and reward you for the good you do!

NEWS FOR SEPTEMBER 7

FALL DINNER

St. Joseph Parish in Scott City is hosting their annual "Fall Dinner" THIS Sunday, September 7, from 10:30am – 1:00pm in the School Gym. The buffet style menu consists of Kettle Beef, Chicken & Dumplings, Chicken & Dressing, Mashed Potatoes, Green Beans, Slaw, Dessert, Tea and Coffee. The cost is Adults: \$15, Children 6-12: \$7, Children 5 and under FREE. Come enjoy a great meal and leave the cooking and clean up to someone else!

PCCW MEETING

Our next PCCW Meeting for the ladies of the parish will be held THIS Tuesday, September 9, at 6:00pm in the Parish Meeting Room. All ladies of the parish are invited and encouraged to attend!

HOLY HOUR/ADORATION

Our monthly Holy Hour/Eucharistic Adoration will be held NEXT Sunday, September 14, from 6:00 – 7:00pm in the church. Consider giving some extra time to our Eucharistic Lord in prayer and adoration! It is time well spent!

ORGAN RECITAL

Sister Catherine Duenne, who is a native of St. Henry Parish, a Benedictine Sister, and an accomplished organist, will host an organ recital in St. Henry Church NEXT Sunday, September 14, at 2:00pm. The Parish Choir will also be accompanying her with a few hymns. Spread the word and invite others to join us for this awesome opportunity! We are grateful to Sister Catherine for "coming home" to provide this musical experience for us!

RELIGIOUS RETIREMENT FUND

Next weekend is the annual "Religious Retirement Fund". We are grateful for the countless men and women religious who have served the Church so faithfully, lovingly, and tirelessly throughout their lives. Now, in their time of retirement, let us continue to offer them our support and show our gratitude through this annual appeal. A flier is attached to today's bulletin with more information about this special effort. Thanks for your generous donations to help provide for the needs of our retired religious!

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS BREAKFAST

The Knights of Columbus Council in Scott City (Kelso) is hosting a breakfast on Sunday, September 21, from 7:30 – 10:00am in their KC Hall. The menu includes biscuits and gravy, pancakes, hashbrowns, scrambled eggs, and homemade pork sausage! (It doesn't get any better than this!). If you would like to order some of their homemade sausage for yourself, please call Gary at 573-576-6451. Come and enjoy a great meal!

DINNER AND A STORY

The next "Dinner & A Story" will be held at the KC Hall on Thursday, September 25, beginning with appetizers and fellowship at 5:30pm. The theme for this gathering is "The Danforth Family And I Dare You". The cost to attend is \$25 and includes a delicious meal. If you would like to attend, please RSVP to Mike Mueller (573-233-9650) by Sunday, September 21. A flier is attached to today's bulletin with more information about this event!

SCHOOL MASS SECURITY MEASURES

With the tragic shooting at the Catholic School/Parish in Minnesota, we will begin locking the doors of the church as well as the back sacristy door at the beginning of the School Mass held on Thursday mornings. This is a simple measure which will hopefully prevent any tragedy taking place in our parish/school.

SPECIAL COLLECTION

The Bishops of the United States are inviting and encouraging Catholics across the country to offer spiritual and financial support for emergency humanitarian aid for the starving people of Gaza, a crisis that has reached catastrophic levels. There is terrible suffering of Christians and other innocent victims of violence in Gaza who are struggling to survive and to protect their children. Your generosity for this effort will help provide needed food, shelter, medical/hygiene supplies, and trauma assistance. If you would like to make a donation for this special request, please enclose your offering in an envelope marked "GAZA" and place it in the collection baskets at the entrances of the church. The funds will be used by Catholic Relief Services and the Catholic Near East Welfare Association. Thanks for your kindness and let us continue to pray for peace in our world!

THE WORD AMONG US

The September edition of "The Word Among Us" is available at the entrances of the church. Take a copy home with you to use for your prayer and spiritual reading!